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St. Edmund  
Catholic School 

 

 

TRADITIONS CONTINUE. The 2017 football team, spirit 
groups and high school students escorting Our Blessed 
Lady to her place of honor at Blue Jay Field. This year the 
students walked the mile from campus to Blue Jay Field in 
the rain. They demonstrated the Blue Jay character, poise, 
and faith along the walk. 

 

2017 Senior class traveled to Our Lady of Wisdom on 
University of Louisiana at Lafayette campus for their 
senior retreat in September. Shortly after the retreat the 
group of seniors comprising the Campus Ministry team 
began meeting to develop faith filled opportunities for the 
student body. 

 
St. Edmund Catholic School 

 
Pastor 

Rev. Msgr. J. Robert Romero 

 
Interim Principal 

Charles Hazard 

 
 
 

Jays’ Quarterly is published by the St. Edmund 
Development Office. Comments and suggestions, 
as well as, information and material for possible 

publication are welcome. Please address 
concerns to: 

Development Director 
351 W. Magnolia 
Eunice, LA 70535 

337-457-3777 

 
St. Edmund Catholic School is a nonprofit 
organization. St. Edmund accepts student 

applications for admission to any grade 
regardless of race, creed, or national origin. 

There is no discrimination in the admission of 
educational policies, financial aid, athletics or 

extracurricular programs. 
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Campus Ministry Team 
Over 10 years ago under the direction of 

Fr. Tom Voorhies, a campus ministry team 

was created. 

 

The Campus Ministry team is composed of 

seniors working for students. The purpose 

of the team is to supplement academic 

formation of theology with opportunities to 

converse with Our Lord Jesus Christ. 

 

The team consists of 14 faith filled seniors, 

who along with Fr. Matthew Hebert, 

prepare and host retreats for grades 7-10. 

The Campus Ministry Team also hosts 

Eucharistic Adoration for students. 

Corporal Works of Mercy 
St. Edmund in conjunction with St. 

Anthony of Padua hosted a supply drive to 

collect items for those devastated by 

Hurricane Harvey. Football team members 

collected various items as students were 

dropped off for school Friday, September 

1
st
. St. Anthony ACTS team members also 

collected hurricane relief supplies after 

each Mass the Labor Day weekend. 

Together we were able to fill a trailer!  

 

The supplies were brought to St. Anne 

Catholic Church in Beaumont. As the 

parishioners of St. Anne’s continue to 

recover, more requests for assistance may 

be made by St. Anthony. If you wish to 

assist us in supporting our brothers and 

sisters, like the St. Anthony facebook page 

for updates. 
 

Follow us on Facebook:  

      St. Edmund Catholic School, Eunice, LA 

www.stedmund.com 

 

 

Pictured: Matthew 

Berzas, Hunter Aucoin, 

Isaac Russell, Luke 

Trahan 
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Term 1 

Term 3 

Term 2 

Term 2 

Term 1 

Term 4 
 

 

 

Middle School Quiz Bowl 

 

After a short hiatus, St. Edmund 

reinstitutes a Middle School Quiz Bowl 

team. The 2017-18 team is comprised of 

six 8
th
 graders. The team will compete 

in three fall matches and several 

additional matches in the spring. 

(Pictured above: Madison Eckholdt, 

William Driggs, Luke Vidrine, Nicholas 

Bertrand, Philippe Soileau, and Greta 

Miller.) 

1
st
 Annual Alumni 

Giving Drive 
 

In late October, watch the mail for your 

chance to help with an upcoming 

elementary restoration project.  

       Charles Hazard         

       Interim Principal  

 

       In August 2017, 

                 St. Edmund Catholic  

                 School welcomed 

       Mr. Charles Hazard 

       as Interim Principal.    

       Mr. Hazard is a 

retired principal from the public school 

system. He has spent 1 ½ years as a part time 

teacher and coach at St. Edmund. Mr. 

Charles is “…happy to be a part of the Blue 

Jay family.” 

 

Kevin Straub 

 

In September,  

Mr. Kevin Straub joined  

St. Edmund as Head Boys 

 Basketball coach. 

 Mr. Staub has 36 years coaching and 

teaching experience. “I am excited to be a 

Blue Jay. I am looking forward to the 

upcoming season.” 
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Alumni News  

Mission to Alakanuk, Alaska, 2017  

 
As my friend and fellow missionary, 

Briley, put it, this mission trip brought 
about a great joy while loving with 
nothing in return. This is not a joy that 

comes easily to the heart. For me, this 
was learned while serving the people of 
Alakanuk, Alaska.  

Before this journey, my involvement with 
the church felt very rehearsed, stagnant, 

and dry. If Iõm being honest with myself, I 
had been in this rut for a while, but the 
realization didnõt really hit me until just 

before leaving for Alaska. Thinking about 
it  now, I probably wasnõt spiritually ready 

for this, but Christ didnõt give up on me. 
He knew my heart had growing to do. 
Even though the purpose of this trip was 

to serve the natives of West Alaska, they 
provided an even greater service to my 
own heart.  

 
Alakanuk is located on the Yukon delta 

and is an Alaskan version of southern 
Louisiana. If you look at a map of Alaska 
and then at the east, the village is in the 

first little notch in the state. Donõt see it? 
Well, thatõs okay; itõs pretty small. The 

popul ation is about 700 souls and twice 
as many puppies with one, lone cat. 
Because we went in the middle of 

summer, we never saw the night sky. It 
does wonders to oneõs sleeping schedule. 
You should try it.  
 

St. Ignatius Catholic Church of Alakanuk 
is not you r typical church. On the wall 
behind the altar, a fishing net hangs with 

other artifacts from this culture such as 
a drum, a fish trap, and a spear. It was 

in this church that we held bible studies, 
adoration, and mass (when the priest 

was present) daily.  
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During the summer of 2017, Megan 

completed the course work for her 

Masters of Arts in English. Megan is 

currently teaching English III and IV 

including honors and dual enrollment. 

 

 

Michael Zaunbrecher 
Class of 2017 

 
Michael was awarded Junior Farmer of the 

Year for the 2017 Crowley Rice Festival. 

Michael is featured in the 2017 Rice 

Festival Cookbook.  

Mission to Alakanuk, Alaska, 2017  
(cont)  

 
At first, the people were a little weary of 

our presence. All the kids loved us 
though, and it was through their innocent 
joy of these new people who òthink itõs 

winter hereó that the rest of the village 
opened their hearts to us. They even 

showed us how to Eskimo dance! More of 
the adults began showing up for daily 
mass and bible study in the evenings. For 

some of them, the Catholic faith is the 
only beautiful thing theyõve seen in their 
lif etimes. One woman, Mrs. Marie, grew 

up nondenominational and remains in the 
church in her old age. Her husband is 

Catholic, and they have been married for 
many years with strong devotions to one 
another and their own faiths. One 

evening, she showed up to b ible study! 
She was so open to what we had to share, 

and she shared some of her own 
experiences with us. She stayed and 
talked with us late into the evening and 

sang Catholic hymns with us in her own 
native language of Yupõik. That was one of 
my favorite n ights in this village.  

There were many experiences like this 
one with Mrs. Marie. The people of 

this village live simple lives with big 
meanings in their culture. They know 

what it is like to work in order to 
survive. This harsh frontier has 
taught them not only what is 

importan t but to also cherish the little 
things, like only catching 3 fish when 

you caught 30 the week before. Even 
in their poverty, the people of 
Alakanuk found a way to give us so 

much (whether it was kindness or just 
fish) in this short time. The intent of 
thi s mission trip was to love these 

people without expecting anything in 
return, but we ended up receiving so 

much from them. With that, a new joy 
has been introduced into my life that 
has yet to go out.  

Trip organized by College Missions 
Company  

 
~Maggie Parks  
Class of 2013  
 

Megan Bertrand 

Aymond 
Class of 2010 
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Mass   9:00am   St. Anthony of Padua 

 

Pep Rally  10:30am  new gym 

 

Parade line up 3:00 pm  N. 2
nd

 Street  

 

Parade   5:00 pm  Peach Street  

 

Game Time  7:30 pm  Blue Jay Field  

 

Call 457-2592 to register your reunion class in the  
2017 Homecoming Parade. 

 

HOMECOMING 

October 20, 2017  



JAYS' QUARTERLY  7 

 

Library Fund 
Our two libraries house age 

appropriate reading materials 

and several computers for 

Accelerated Reader testing and 

student research. 

Technology Fund 
Funds are dedicated to 

maintenance of interactive 

boards, projectors, teacher 

presentation computers, student 

computers, and network 

infrastructure. 

Building Fund 
This fund is dedicated to 

payment of expenses incurred 

with the recent construction of 

our multipurpose facility.  

Legacy Project Fund 
The fund provides financial 

support for The Senior Legacy 

Projects. Seniors develop 

proposals to improve academics 

or facilities of St. Edmund 

Catholic School. The top 

project is selected for 

implementation. 

St. Edmund Foundation 
The endowment trust fund  was 

established to insure the future 

of St. Edmund Catholic School. 

Only the interest generated 

from the fund can be spent to 

help fund teacher salaries, 

financial aid, capital projects, 

etc. 

Monsignor Harry Benefiel 
Foundation 

The  fund was established by 

former St. Anthony Pastor 

Msgr. Harry Benefiel to benefit 

St. Edmund Catholic School. A 

portion of the foundation's 

interest is utilized to subsidize 

math and science teachers. 

MEMORIALS 
 

Honor your loved ones by giving 

lasting support to St. Edmund 

Catholic School. 

 

 

  

            ME MOR I AL S  ( J U N E  ð S E P T E M B E R  201 7 )  

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
H E L E N  M  W Y B L E  

 
M S .  M A G A R E T  S T O R Y  
M / M  C H A R L E S  A G U I L L A R D  

 
I N  M E M O R Y  O F  

M E R I T A  G U I L L O R Y  
 

M / M  G L E N N  L A U G H L I N  
M R S .  L O U  F O N T E N O T  &  M A R C U S  

F O N T E N O T  
 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
T O N Y  F U S E L I E R  

 
J E F F &  C H I Q U I T A  R E D D O C K  

 
I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
J U D E  M I L L E R  

 
J E F F &  C H I Q U I T A  R E D D O C K  
 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
J O A N  M C M A N U S  

 
M / M  D A V I D  W O L S K E  
M / M  P A T R I C K  M A N U E L  
D R .  A C  M I L L E R  
 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
F E N R I C K  M A N U E L  

 
M / M  D O N  L E O N A R D S  
 
 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
R O B E R T  B R O W N  

 
M / M  R O B E R  L E B L A N C  
M R .  B R Y A N  L E G E R  
M / M  D O N A L D  M A R T E L  
M / M  G E R A R D  C A S W E L L  
M R S .  C L A I R E  S M I T H  
M R .  J A Q U E  R O Z A S  
M / M  J O H N  L A W R E N C E  

Z A U N B R E C H E R  
M / M  R O N  D R I G G S  
M / M  T O M M Y  F A Y  
C A R O L Y N  C O U R V I L L E  &  F A M I L Y  
M S .  G I N G E R  R O Z A S  
M / M  R I C H A R D  L E D O U X  
M S .  L E L I A  S T A N F O R D  
D R . / M R S .  R E G G I E  S E G A R  
M R .  D A L  M I L L E R  
M R .  C R A I G  S O I L E A U  
R E T .  J U D G E  &  M R S .  F R A N K  

M C G E E  
M / M  P A T R I C K  M A N U E L  
M / M  C H A R L E S  A G U I L L A R D  
M / M  J O H N  F R U G E  

 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
L A U R A  F R U G E  

 
R E T .  J U D G E  &  M R S .  F R A N K  

M C G E E  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

My soul finds rest in God alone; my salvation comes from him. ~ Psalms 62:1 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
L I Z  M O R E A U  

 
M / M  P A T R I C K  M A N U E L  

 
 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
B R O T H E R  J O H N S O N  

 
M / M  P A T R I C K  M A N U E L  
 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
C A L V I N  W A Y N E  J O H N S O N  

 
M / M  M I K E  J O H S O N  
 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
B E T T Y  J O  M I L L E R  

 
D R .  A C  M I L L E R  
 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
J O S E P H  M I L L E R  

 
D R .  A C  M I L L E R  
 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
N I C K  P A V I C H  

 
D R .  A C  M I L L E R  
 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
R P  F O N T E N O T  

 
D R .  A C  M I L L E R  
 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
J A C K  M I L L E R  

 
D R .  A C  M I L L E R  
 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
R A Y M O N D  H E I N E N  

 
H E I N E N  F A R M ,  I N C .  

 
 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
B R O T H E R  H E I N E N  

 
H E I N E N  F A R M ,  I N C .  

 
I N  M E M O R Y  O F  

C U R V I N  J O H N S O N  
 
M / M  G E R A R D  C A S W E L L  

 
I N  M E M O R Y  O F  

G E N E  D U P L E C H I N  
 
C O V E N A N T  H O U S E  
M / M  C H A R L E S  A G U I L L A R D  
M R S .  L E S L I E  F O N T E N O T  
 

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  
W E L D O N  F R U G E  

 
C L A S S  O F  1 9 6 4  



JAYS' QUARTERLY  8 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
NAME _______________________________________________________  GRADUATION YEAR ________ 
            FIRST   MIDDLE  MAIDEN   LAST 

 
ADDRESS  ___________________________________ EMAIL ADDRESS  ____________________________  

  ___________________________________ Current Job Title _____________________________  

  ___________________________________ Professional Duties __________________________ 

        ___________________________________________ 

Phone number      ______________________________ _______________________________________ 

Spouseôs Name ________________________________   

Spouseôs Graduation Date ___________     
(if SE graduate) 
 

Current Date: _____________________________________ 
 
 

ALUMNI CONTACT UPDATE FORM 

Please mail this form to St. Edmund Catholic School, Office of Development, 351 W. Magnolia, Eunice, LA 70535 

 

A L U M N I  N E W S ?  

We are CURIOUS!!! We 

would love to know where 

you are and what are you up 

to? 

 

Submit your updated bio or a 

friend’s bio who may be a 

little shy. 

 

Send information  

St. Edmund Catholic School 

Attn: Development Director 

351 W. Magnolia 

Eunice, La 70535 

 

Or email 

renee.benoit@stedmund.com 

Alumni Bio 

Name ________________________________ 

Graduation Year _______________________ 

Spouse _______________________________ 

Spouse Graduation Year _________________ 
    (If St. Edmund graduate)  

 

Achievements/Accomplishments: _______________ 

___________________________________________

___________________________________________

___________________________________________

___________________________________________

___________________________________________

___________________________________________

___________________________________________ 

___________________________________________

___________________________________________ 

 

Submit your picture and we will include it in the 

article. 


